
LETTER FROM ED 

Dear Denny: 
Your last Newsletter mentioned sending the 

Questionnaire back to you. I don't know if you 
want to use mine or not but since I am still a 
member of the Mid-Atlantic you will find it 
enclosed. It might help the Averages. 

Everything is going very well so far for me 
but like the Mid-Atlantic area you can't speak 
with much authority until Labor Day. Time will 
tell. 

Give my regards to all the gang. The bad 
part about the move is leaving so many good 
friends. 

Sincerely, 
Ed Dembnicki 

BOARD NOTES 

The Board met on May 20 and the following 
items were discussed; The board meets once a 
month of the second Thursday following the 
monthly meeting. If there are any matters you 
would like the board to discuss, now you'll know 
when to mention it to the directors. 

The conference meeting place is still being 
discussed. Several sites have been suggested, 
examined and discussed but no dicision has been 
reached. 

One classification change was recorded. It 
was from Grant Pensinger from the Chambersburg 
C.C. His status is changed from Class B to Class A. 
THAT'S A NO NO!!! 

Word has reached us that some student 
members who went to the meeting at Beaver Creek 
played golf and left. Well, the same rule applies to 
student members as well as active members; if you 
play golf, you either eat at the club in the evening 
or you pay for the meal if you leave early. It's only 
fair to the host, the club and the rest of the 
membership. 
DEADLINE 

The deadline for any contributions for the 
Newsletter is the 15th of the month. If you have 
anything you would like to get off your mind, put 
it on paper and let's see it! But please get it to us 
by the 15th or it will be a month before it can be 
printed. 

ADDRESS CHANGE 

We received two address changes. Please 
note them in your directory. 
Craig Spottswood 
14405 Pecan Drive 
Rockville, Md. 20853 
301-929-1038 
Joe Harding 
9329 Allentown Road 
Oxon Hill, Md. 20022 
IN MEMORIAM 

It is with deep regret that we inform you of 
the death of our President Emeritus Norman W. 
Kramer. 

During his career he also was vice president 
of the Midwest GCSA. He served as director, vice 
president and president of the Western Michigan 
GCSA and the Michiana GCSA. He was a former 
president of the Midwest Turf Foundation at 
Michigan State University. 

Norm passed away June 3, 1971. He is 
survived by his wife, Peggy,"and two daughters, 
lauri and Lynn 
SPECIAL BOOK 

S u p e r i n t e n d e n t s , park managers, sales 
organizations and other interested parties may 
purchase the carefully edited Proceedings of the 
F i r s t International Turf Conference held in 
England in 1969. Only 400 copies have been 
received in the U.S. The cost, including postage, is 
$ 8 . 0 0 per c o p y . Make check payable to 
International Turfgrass Society, and forward to the 
attention of: 

Dr. R.R. Davis, Assistant Director 
Ohio Agricultural Research & Dev. Center 
Wooster, Ohio 44691. 
This unusual book, 610 pages, divided by 

subjects, combines the current research technology 
of the U.S. and Europe. 

L ib ra r i e s , o r g a n i z a t i o n s , as well as 
individuals, are alerted to this recent availability. 
The next International Turf Research meeting will 
be in June 1973, in the U.S.A. 


